
 
Licensing Renewals 

 
It is licensing renewal season.  A new Licensing Renewal Portal became available in your Compliance 
Questionnaires on August 28th.  This is where you will view your current state registrations and submit 
terminations for 2019 through September 28th.  If you haven’t discovered this feature yet you will want 
to log into the Business Center, click on Staying Compliant and select Compliance Questionnaires, or if 
you are inside Advantage you can click the grey box with the CQ imprint in the upper right corner to 
arrive at the same destination.  Click on the Licensing and Registration Access tab on the left-hand menu 
and select Securities>Securities Annual Renewals from the top menu bar.  States listed will automatically 
renew unless you submit a cancellation request.  (See attached Quick Card for visual walk through of 
steps) 
 
In order to determine whether you can cancel licensing in a state you will want to review two places.  
Start in Advantage>Reports and look for the Office widget.  From its drop down menu select Client by 
Rep report and sort by state.  This will show you all the states you have active clients.  I then 
recommend you go to Advantage>Account Mgr>CRM and change your search option to Closed 
Accounts.  If the Total Account Value line shows $0 you are in good shape.  However, we are still 
working on having accounts correctly coded as opened because they are showing up as closed with 
value. If you have any dollar amount reflected on the Total Account Value line, hit the Account Value 
heading twice so that your list will sort by that column with largest value at the top.  If account is leaving 
you can disregard.  If an account is incorrectly coded as Closed call us to determine whether it is in the 
process of being addressed or new after you verify that the state is reflected on your list of active.  We 
don’t want anyone to submit a cancellation request based solely on the Clients by Rep report and then 
run into a snafu when trying to correct the coding on invalidly closed accounts.  
 
You will be able to continue submitting termination requests through November 26th.  However, after 
September 28th you will have to submit those requests via email to 
Licensing_Renewals_Group@saionline.com.  Your commissions will be charged October 17th for 
renewals with refunds processed for any terminations submitted between then and November 26th.  
 
As always, do not hesitate to call if you want a personal walk through on any of these steps. 
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